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Dear IHSTCA Member:
I am very excited about the chance to serve as IHSTCA President.  As always the mission of the organization is to help our members and to help tennis grow to become stronger in Illinois.  

This organization has been the greatest networking tool especially for this coach from Southern Illinois.  The school that I coach for is Marion High School.  Marion is now the furthest school south in the state that has tennis.  Being elected to the board in 2011 has provided me with resources that I never knew existed.  It has also provided me with new friendships and the opportunity to be part of our sports’ biggest changes i.e. the two class system.  So if you know a new coach in your area, talk to them about joining the IHSTCA.  It is also a great way to keep current on the issues that impacts our sport of tennis.

As my first order of business as President, I would like to extend my thanks to our now Past-President; Greg Cohen.  Greg has worked tirelessly to get the word out to coaches throughout the state.  Under his reign membership has grown to over 400 members.  His efforts have not gone unnoticed.  He is always thinking about how to do more and how to improve our sport and our association.  For your years as president, Greg I thank you and hope that I can continue the work you have started.

Sincerely, 
Carrie Watson, President
Marion High School
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IMPORTANT DATES

First Day of Boys Tennis:

Monday, February 26, 2018
First Contest of Boys Tennis:

Monday, March 12, 2018

List of Participants due On-Line
Tuesday, May 15, 2018

Boys Sectional


May 18 & 19, 2018

Boys State:



May 24 – 26, 2018

OPEN DATES/POSITIONS 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
·   Morton West JV Quad-Boys
· Saturday, April 14
· Format:  2 singles and 4 doubles

· Locations:  Morton (Berwyn/Cicero) held at Morton West
· Contact Phil Stowers:  Mortontennis@hotmail.com  

·   Guilford HS Varsity Quad-Boys
· Looking for one team for each date:  April 14 & May 5
· Contact David Woosley:  davidwoosley@rps205.com 
·   New Trier Indoor Tournament-Boys
· Saturday, March 17
· Contact Tad Eckert:  tad@harigmfg.com  

·   Batavia Varsity Quad-Girls
· Saturday, September 29, 2018
· Format:  3 singles and 4 doubles duals between teams

· Contact Brad Nelson:  brad.nelson@bps101.net  

·   Prairie Ridge JV Quad-Girls
· Saturday, September 29
· Contact jbenson@D155.org   

·   Lake Park HS-Girls
· Looking to fill slots on schedule
· August 18, 25

· September 1, 15

· Contact Ben Hussey:  bhussey@ophs.org  

To view or input open dates, visit the IHSA website at:
http://www.ihsa.org/Schools/OpenDates.aspx
·     Boys Tennis Coaching Openings

· Chatham Glenwood HS – apply online at: 
https://www.applitrack.com/BCSD/onlineapp/jobpostings/view.asp?internaltransferform.Url=&category=Athletics%2FActivities
· Huntley HS – Contact:  Barry Wells bwells@district158.org 
· North Shore Country Day is looking for JV Boys Coach
· Contact:  Patrick McHugh pmchugh@nscds.org 

· Rochelle Zell Jewish HS in Deerfield
· Contact:  David Martinez dmartinez@rzjhs.org 

· Marmion Academy looking for Asst. Coach

· Contact:  Jeffrey Garofalo jtgarofa@syr.edu 

·     Girls Tennis Coaching Openings
· Trinity HS – Contact:  Rachel Meiner rmeiner@trinityhs.org
· Schaumburg HS – Contact:  Marty Manning mmanning@d211.org 

· Alleman HS in need of girls head coach  –Contact:  Joe Conklin jconklin@allemanhighschool.org 
· Chatham Glenwood HS – apply online at: 
· https://www.applitrack.com/BCSD/onlineapp/jobpostings/view.asp?internaltransferform.Url=&category=Athletics%2FActivities
This is all we have for this newsletter – if you have an opening or announcement for the April newsletter, please contact me at cawatson@marionunit2.org  


IHSA Advisory Board Recap
The IHSA Boys/Girls Tennis Advisory Committee met on 
November 1, 2017.  The minutes are as follows:

TERMS AND CONDITIONS RECOMMENDATIONS

Officials

Recommendation:  At the State Final tournament, provisions will be made for licensed USTA officials to call matches from the quarterfinal through the final rounds of competition in both singles and doubles finals.

Rational:  This change allows CDTA, ITF and USTA officials to be used for the IHSA tennis state final thus increasing the pool of eligible officials.
Time Allotment
Recommendation:  A minimum of twenty thirty minutes of rest will be granted to competitor(s) between matches.

Rationale:  The change adds 10 minutes of rest between matches which aligns with other rule sets.

ITEMS OF GENERAL DISCUSSION

1. Reviewed the 2016 IHSA Tennis Advisory Committee Minutes

2. Kevin Schrammel gave a summary report on 2017 IHSA Girls Tennis State Final

3. Matt Norris presented a summary report on the 2017 IHSA Boys Tennis State Final

4. Knoblauch reviewed sectional team placements and the timeline for releasing sectional assignments

5. Discussed playing 3 matches on Thursday, 2  matches on Friday and 1 match on Saturday in the main draw to establish set times of play

6. Discussed the use of the USTA Officials during the State Series

7. A representative from tennisreporting.com presented information regarding their online tennis scorebook

8. Discussed tournament expansion from regionals to sectional complexes

9. Reviewed a plan for implementing a two-class 96 draw tournament USTA

10. Discussed USTA Friend of Court Rules Book and fan behavior

11. Recognized and thanked IHSA Division I Representative-Carl Abram, Boys Head Tennis Coach/Girls Assistant Tennis Coach for Chicago Whitney Young HS and Tina Woolard, Athletic Director at Grayslake North HS for their contributions and service on the IHSA tennis advisory committee

Administrative Recommendations

· Investigate using tennisreporting.com for complete match history needed for seeding

· Add Universal Tennis Rating (UTR) to online list of participant page

· Establish an IHSA tennis officials’ coordinator to assist at the state final in selecting, assigning and placing officials to matches

· Partners with USTA, CDTA, ITF & IHSTCA regarding licensing process

· Hire 8-12 licensed officials for the tennis state quarterfinal/semifinal/final rounds

· Focus on entry procedures and protocols on online rules presentation

· Establish the ability for coaches to rate state finals officials used during quarterfinal/semifinal/final rounds

2018 WINTER WORKSHOP RECAP
The winter workshop was successful once again.  This is due to the hard work that the board members put in throughout the year for this huge event.  I would like to extend and additional thanks to our treasurer; Patti Shaw.  She puts in hours of work collecting the workshop fees and getting the luncheon set up.  At times, this job can be a nightmare so thank you Patti for not stepping down from this duty.  Sean Masoncup will now take the reins as chairman from 
Greg Cohen.  

We were very excited to see so many coaches attend the Winter Workshop.  There were 248 coaches in attendance.
An election was held at the workshop to fill two empty board seats.  We would like to welcome our two newest members:  
Patrick Gornik-Dunlap and Jack Carmody-Triad.

SAVE THE DATE FOR NEXT YEAR!!!
FRIDAY
FEBRUARY 1st, 2019
[image: image1.png]




SPORTSMANSHIP
As coaches we have many roles to fill.  The most important is that of Role Model.  A team’s players will always reflect the personality of their coach.  It is important that we show and teach good sportsmanship to our players.  This becomes difficult when each child comes to us with their own sense of what is right and what is wrong; when emotions are running high; and the will to win is so great.  It is up to us as coaches to set the tone for both our players and parents.  Below you will find a few exerts from the USTA Junior Tournament Player Development:

Players:
Be a Good Sport
Respect opponents, coaches, officials and spectators.

Support others during competition, on and off the court after both wins and losses.

Encourage others by setting a positive example.

Learn and appreciate the rules to enjoy the game.

FUN – it’s what keeps us playing so have a blast!

What is Sportsmanship?

-It’s giving your best effort every time

-Respecting your opponents and the game

-Having a positive attitude

-Playing fairly and winning fairly

Playing a sport where players must police themselves opens the door to miss calls and interpretations.  Especially, when calls and the where score are not loud enough for the opponent to hear or when hand singles are not utilized.  This lack of communication opens the door to trouble.  Remind your players:  (1) that a ball that is 99% out but touches the line is in; (2) to make the call with confidence; (3) if you delay making the call, give the point to your opponent because you may not be sure; (4) to expect every ball to go in, otherwise you may hesitate at hitting the shot; (5) that if they are not certain on a ruling, to call for assistance or request an official.

Attached you will find the complete handout for the USTA Junior Tournament Player Development.  Thank you to Bill Lange of our ethics committee in supplying the handout.

COLLEGE RECRUITMENT. . . .
THE POSSIBILITIES
Think about your current roster.  How many of those athletes do you think are prepared for collegiate athletics?  Perhaps you thought about your #1 and #2.  Maybe you are lucky enough to have a squad of talented players and believe the majority are ready to take their game to the next level.  I bet not many of you responded “All of them” although each of you should have.  Now you’re probably thinking, “This lady has no idea what she is talking about.  You should see the backend of my lineup.”  I challenge you, however, to pause and consider the depth of college athletic programs.  
Most coaches hope to have an athlete sign a letter of intent for a Division 1, Division 2, or NAIA school.  After all, these schools are the ones who grant athletic scholarships.  These are the schools with the primetime TV slots (although with tennis, not so much) and whose names are easily recognized.  Most athletes want the bragging rights about earning and receiving a coveted sports scholarship and to wear a jersey which makes people say “You play there?  Congratulations!  You are awesome!!”  But what about the 95% of student athletes who are not recruited by D1, D2, or NAIA schools?  What do we say to those athletes who want to continue to play, improve, and focus on their passion even though they are not considered elite?  The answer is Division 3 athletics. 
As a first year D3 coach, I have had the pleasure to work with student-athletes who are playing tennis because they love playing tennis.  They may not have been the strongest players on their high school squads, they may have picked up tennis as high school juniors or, yes, seniors, and they may not fit the athletic ideal.  It’s not necessarily their talent that makes them stand out but their love for the game and their willingness to say:  “Here I am. Teach me. Coach me.”

D3 athletics offer athletes the opportunity to improve skills, form lifelong friendships, expand their understanding of people who are similar and different from themselves, travel, and experience personal growth.  This year I coached players to learn the kick serve, the forehand slice, and effective doubles strategies.  We learned how to win and lose with grace.  We learned from our mistakes and doubled 
our efforts on the court to overtake opponents who were thought to be unbeatable.  We played the sport we love all while discussing the fun of Calc 3 (who knew Calc 3 could be fun?), the #metoo movement, gender disparity and equality, law school applications, effective journalism, and other topics too numerous to mention.

How were we able to accomplish this?  D3 athletics makes certain that academics are the priority and athletics is the scaffolding which supports the student-athlete and allows them to grow and succeed as scholars, athletes, and people.

I now ask you to reconsider your roster. How many of them are ready for collegiate athletics?

-------------
Future articles will focus on high school-coach college recruiting questions, D3 recruiting guidelines and timelines, etc.

Meredith Witherell, MA, USTA

Head Tennis Coach

Knox College

mlwitherell@knox.edu
*********************

If you would like to contribute to the newsletter, please contact me.

Carrie Watson, President

Marion High School

cawatson@marionunit2.org 

